

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 11 FEBRUARY 2010

COSP.19/10
NEW CORPORATE PLAN 2010 - 2013

The Policy and Performance Manager (Mr O’Keeffe) submitted report PPP.05/10 presenting an early draft of the new Corporate Plan 2010-2013.

Mr O’Keeffe reported that the Corporate Plan 2007-2010 would be closed with the Annual Report for 2009, the publication of which would conclude the period of review of the priorities and their implementation.  

Members were requested to consider and comment upon the presentation and content of the draft Plan with a view to seeking continuous improvement in the way the Council delivered services to its local communities and consider how the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, would assist the programme of transformation and financial challenges anticipated over the period 2010-2013.

The Executive had on 18 January 2010 (EX.008/10) considered the matter and decided:

“(1)
That the Executive had considered the presentation and content of the draft Plan with a view to seeking continuous improvement in the way the Council delivered services to its local communities.

(2)
That the Executive had considered how the Plan, in defining the priorities of the Council, assisted the programme of transformation and financial challenges anticipated over the period 2010-2013.

(3)
That the draft New Corporate Plan 2010-2013 be referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Panels for consultation.”

In considering the report Members raised the following concerns and comments:

(a) Members welcomed the opportunity to scrutinise the New Corporate Plan at such an early date.

(b) Had the One Place Assessment been circulated to Members and had it been included in the New Corporate Plan?

Mr O’Keeffe explained that there was a cross over of work with this area of the Plan and it would most likely be taken forward in the Community Plan.  He added that any issue for Carlisle that came out of the County wide work would also be included in the Plan.  He explained that the key performance indicators in the Plan would be focused around the Council’s priorities and there would be a distinction between the measurement of priorities and services.  The first draft had information missing but he would report back to the meeting in March with an update.

(c) Members asked that the details of the Harraby and Longtown pilots be reported back to the Panel with information on how successful they had been and how they planned to be rolled out.  They also asked to meet officers that had been involved in the pilots and for information on the pilots would link to other work.

(d) Members reminded Mr O’Keeffe of the need for plain English in the Plan to make it accessible to everyone.

(e) Other authorities put a declaration of transparency at the front of similar documents; Members asked that consideration was given to including one in the Plan.

RESOLVED – 1) That the draft of the New Corporate Plan 2010-2013 be welcomed;

2) That the New Corporate Plan included full explanations of the Council’s priorities:

3) That a detailed assessment of the Harraby and Longtown pilots be reported to a future meeting of the Panel;

3) That the Panel looked forward to receiving a further draft of the Corporate Plan at its next meeting in March.







